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Continuing Commitment to Excellence     

MEMORANDUM  To:  James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager From:  Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk Re: Consideration of approving an extension to the Agreement with Giles Electric Company to allow for temporary parking at Blaine O’Neal Park while their parking lot onsite undergoes construction until May 31, 2022.   Date: March 30, 2022  Giles Electric Company is performing property improvements at 952 Big Tree Road.  In December, they requested permission for Giles Electric employees to park at Blaine O’Neal Park for the duration of the construction which they anticipated would take two to three months.  The original Temporary Parking Agreement, approved by Council in December, expired March 15, 2022.  Due to the ongoing construction, they have requested an extension of the parking agreement until May 31, 2022. Staff has reviewed the progress of construction at the site and find the parking extension request as reasonable.  As a result, staff is recommending the City Council approve of the extension request. 
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